
November 11, 1981  (November 19, 1981 on page 2) 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, November 11, 1981 at 7:00 p.m.  At the township municipal building on 

Hoffman Home Road.  All members were present.    

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Willis Waybright, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were accepted by motion of Waybright, 

2
nd

 by Jim Neth, carried.   

 The Wilson Clapsaddle plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Waybright, carried.   

 Snyder checked on the beams for bridge between Germany and Mt. Joy Townships.  

They should be ready next week.   

 Road takeover - Supervisors met with Charlie Scoot and someone from Penn Dot.  

The state is very anxious for township to take over roads.  State would rather repair roads 

for township.  Harney Road is all right as is.  Fish and Game road is scheduled to have a 

new top on next year.  If Harrisburg decides before township that township is to have these 

roads, township gets them in the same condition as they presently appear.  We would get 

$1,100.00 per mile state aid.  No final decision will be made at this time.   

 The Revenue Sharing Hearing will be held on Thursday November 19, 1981 at the 

township municipal building.   

 Letter read from soil conservation agency concerning the washing of soil from the 

banks at Davies Salvage Yard.  Snyder suggested that township clear the area and give 

Davies a letter stating that he will have to seed the area per the letter from the soil 

conservation agency. 

 Also discussed was the situation about the water from property adjacent to the 

Richard Kelly property.  Mr. Kelley says DER told him its not their problem, sent him to 

see Dean Shultz.  Shultz said to start civil suit against party.  Indirectly it is a township 

problem that the supervisors said they will check out when they work on Highland Avenue.   

 The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. by motion of Waybright, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



November 19, 1981 

 The Mt. Joy Township supervisors held a special meeting on Thursday, November 

19, 1981 at 7 p.m. for the purpose of receiving oral or written testimony or comments from 

interested parties with respect to possible use of the funds expected to be received during 

the fiscal year 1982 under the Federal Revenue Sharing Program.  Willis Waybright was 

not present.   

 The only organization present was from the Gettysburg Rec Board.   

 It was decided to allocate the following amounts to the organizations listed:  

 SPCA - $150.00 

Rec Board - Gettysburg - $200.00 

Rec Board - Littlestown - $200.00 

Adams Co. Public Library - 300.00 

Fire Companies - 1200.00 ( to be divided as follows:  30% each to Barlow and Littlestown, 

20% each to Gettysburg and Bonneauville and $100.00 to Kingsdale.)   

 Budget was proposed and tentatively approved and will be adopted on Tuesday, 

December 29, 1981 at 7 p.m.   Secretary to advertise proposed budget in the paper.   

 A motion was made to close this hearing at 8:00 p.m. by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Neth, 

carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary. 


